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Meeting Minutes for City of Culver Council Meeting
Meeting Details-
Date: 06/25/2025							Time: 7:07pm
Location: City of Culver, City Hall

Meeting was called to order by: Jim Murphy. 

Roll call was taken. 
Attendees: Jim Murphy, Sam Davis, Erin Kerby, Renee Mattison, Lou Ann Inscho, Ashley Trow, Kara Shroyer.
Absent: Patricia Velasquez
Guest: NONE

Read and approved meetings from last month’s meeting, Lou Ann made a motion to accept the minutes, Sam second, and motion carried. 

Public Concerns: It appears that the Mendenhall’s have another camper hooked up to electricity in front of their home. The clerk will copy and paste the previous letters with a new date to remind them that this is not acceptable. The limb pile needs to be closed and it needs to be burned. The clerk will be putting together a resolution for the burn pile usage. The clerk will also reach out to Sage about the code enforcement officer. 

Clerk Report: The bank will have to create our login information for our account. There is paper work that needs filled out. The clerk will put together the vehicle ordinance and we will vote on it next meeting. Will be adapting the 2022 Kansas laws, we will allow “off-road vehicles”. The City of Culver must adopt the new mitigation hazard plan. Sam made a motion to accept resolution the 2025 Region F  Hazard Mitigation Plan, Renee second, motion carried. 

Old Business: Lou Ann will be picking up the water meter extenders. Asphalt delivery goal will be by end of July. We had $9,000 set aside for this already, we have money left in the budget for this year as well. The clerk will price 11 truck loads, this could do the whole town. Rocks were for the pot holes will be delivered, and they are correct the size. 

New Business: We will be asking for more mill levy for the 2026 budget. The budget meeting will be August 13th at 7pm. 

Work To Do: Speed limit signs installed by the next meeting is our goal. The clerk will have James Trow pick a date to replace the culvert, and the clerk will mail a letter to advise them of the date. Lou Ann stated that she advised the Hartman’s as well as the county advised them to not use the concreted below the culvert unless it is smaller than rock. We are still waiting on barrels, we will talk to Joey and James. There are still two camera’s that need set up. They are going up high, so Kara is not comfortable climbing up them. The door frame will need be rebuilt before we can put up the back awning. 

Work Done: NONE

Water Report & Water Bills: Brian from Rural Water District, has made changes to the chlorine pump to allow more to pump through the way it is supposed to. The reclaiming system has some bad sensors in the reclaim tank. The sensor will be ordered, and we will try to change it out. If that does not work, we will bid out the work to be done. The filter media also needs cleaned, we will investigate having that done as well. 

Reading of the Bills: NONE second meeting of the month. 

Erin Kerby stated we need to discuss the mosquito spraying of the city. Jerry Amon has the license and will provide it to Kara Shroyer. Renee made a motion to allow Jerry to spray for mosquitos, excluding the Bechard’s property, Erin second, motion carried. 


Motion to adjourn the meeting was done by Lou Ann, Erin second, motion carried. 
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